Clovis Christian Ministerial Alliance
Minutes of the Meeting of Thursday, March 7, 2012, 8:30 a.m.

Present : Keath Baskett (FUMC), Patricia Bazaar (United Way), Quentin Betts (Lighthouse Mission),

Scott Blazek (Immanuel Lutheran), A. Brewer (Ch. of the Brethren), Curtis Brewer (Ch. of the Brethren),
Alan Brockmeier (St. James' Episcopal), Joyce Davis (Habitat for Humanity), Jon Forrest (First Christian),
Geri Gomez (Lighthouse Mission), Jim Kelly (Ch. of the Brethren), Bonita Knox (Trinity Lutheran),

Larry Tittle (W. 21%. St. CoC). Lemuel Perry (Bethel AoG), Jamie Pitts (CAFB Chapel), Rick Raney (FCFC),
Shirley Rollinson (ENMU, Religion Dept.), John Rollinson (St. James' Episcopal), Dick Ross (Central Bap.),
Scott Seymour (Trinity UMC), Sistar Yancey (Christian Believers)

Scripture Meditation : Alan Brockmeier
Minutes of last Month's Meeting : Shirley Rollinson

Treasurer's Report : Jim Kelly - same as last month, $ 168.01. Some dues are needed. We will soon need
money for advertising.

Task Force Reports :

1. Good Friday Service - Curtis Brewer and John Rollinson - The service will be at First Christian Church, 6:30pm,
March 29. 7 preachers have already volunteered. The Clovis Community Chorus will take part. Shirley
Rollinson will make a flyer and bulletin insert and distribute them to the mailing list.

2. Thanksgiving Service - possible days are the Sunday, Monday, or Tuesday before Thanksgiving. Bonita Knox
suggested maybe celebrating Communion. Scot Seymour offered Trinity UMC, possibly for the Monday before
Thanksgiving. A Task Force with Alan Brockmeier (Chair of Task Force) and Jon Forrest was formed.

Old Business :

1. National Day of Prayer (May 2) - Sabrina Farmer is moving to Colorado Springs. Scott Seymour called for an
interim coordinator, and Sistar Yancy volunteered. Sistar Yancy will get in touch with Tammy Garner about the
24-hour Prayer Vigil.

Announcements from Churches and other Christian Organizations :

1. Habitat for Humanity - the current house has been finished, and the family moved in. Scott Seymour reminded
us that Churches can help by providing lunches for workers, they can send workers, and they can contribute
financially. Habitat now needs a family who can qualify before they can start to build the next house. They
have a donated property on Sheldon, but can't build until there is a qualified family.

2. Alan Brockmeier announced that the Kelshaw Lectures will be given March 22/23 at St. James'. Dr. Gary

Mitchell will be the lecturer, on the Power of Prayer.

Alan Brockmeier announced that there will be Cowboy Worship and breakfast at the Pat Boone Ranch, Elida

(Kenna), March 30, starting at 6:30 a.m. There is no cost.

Jon Forrest announced a concert, March 17, 6 p.m. at First Christian Church.

There will be a concert at the First Church of God, March 9, 6:30 p.m.

Curtis Brewer thanked everyone for helping with the Black History Event.

Curtis Brewer announced that there is a need for copies of "Daily Bread" at the jail. Sistar Yancy will work with

Curtis Brewer to get supplies of "Daily Bread" to the inmates.

Sistar Yancy announced a Diabetes Clinic and Soul Food Kitchen for Diabetics, April 1-4, at Christian

Believers.

9. Patricia Bazaar announced that there are Parenting Seminars, the last Thursday of every month, at Matt 25.

w

No ok

©

Closing Prayer : Scott Seymour

+++++++++++++ A+ ++

Next Meeting : Thursday, April 4, 2012, 8:30 a.m.

Reminder of opportunities for Weekly fellowship and spiritual growth :

e Pastors' Bible Study, Tuesdays, 8:00-9:00 a.m. at the Java Loft, 21st & Prince

e Pastors' Prayer Meeting, Fridays, 7:30-8:30 a.m. at Bethel Assembly of God, 1521 N. Norris

"Let us hold fast the confession of our hope without wavering, for He who promised is faithful; and let us consider how to
stimulate one another to love and good deeds, not forsaking our own assembling together, as is the habit of some, but
encouraging one another; and all the more, as you see the day drawing near.”

Hebrews 10:23-25



